

Meduxnekeag Consolidated School



June 2022

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
30	31	1	2	3
Gr. 8 Trip Parent Meeting 6:30pm	Popsicles \$1.00 Home & School Meeting 6:30pm	Gr. 8's to WHS 9-10:30am Middle School Track & Field Afternoon	Popcorn \$1.25	Middle School to Greenhill Lake 8:30-2:30
6	7 Popsicles \$1.00	8 Student Appreciation Day	9 Popcorn \$1.25	Hat Day \$1.00 Gr. 8 Celebration 12:20-2:30 - Lunch & Activities 7-9pm - Dance
"PJ Walk for Kids" Wear your PJs and bring a toonie to support the Ronald McDonald House Foundation	14 Popsicles \$1.00	15	16 Popcorn \$1.25	Middle School Awards Ceremony 9am Middle School trip to Atlantic Cinemas (French Movie) 11:45-2:30 Tomorrow - Gr. 8 Trip to NS/PEI
20	Popsicles \$1.00 National Aboriginal Day LAST DAY FOR CAFETERIA	Family Picnic Day 11:30-1:00 NO CAFETERIA TODAY	Popcorn \$1.25 School Spirit Day (Wear your school clothing/colours) Field Day for Students NO CAFETERIA TODAY	24 Last day of School NO CAFETERIA TODAY Report Cards will go home with students today.

Last Day for Cafeteria

The last day for cafeteria is Tuesday, June 21st. Students will need to bring their own lunch and recess snacks on the last few days of school (June 22-24th). There will be NO other options available.

June Field Trips

We have several class field trips planned for the month of June. Please make sure your child comes dressed appropriately for the weather and wears comfortable footwear. Also, please be sure to send sunscreen/bug spray depending on the trip.

Grade 8 Farewell Celebration

Plans are being finalized for Grade 8 students to celebrate this milestone in their academic lives on Friday June 10th. Students will enjoy a free lunch at noon followed by games and activites (12:20-2:30pm). Then, they will return that evening from 7-9pm for a dance. Dance Dress Code: Many students will take this opportunity to dress in a more formal way. This is not required, but students are welcome to.



Meduxnekeag Consolidated School



Library Books

The last day for students to sign out library books is June 10^{th} . Please make sure your child returns any MCS Library books by the end of the school year.

Student Council Update

The Student Council is collecting donations for the Debec Animal Shelter. They are in need of the following items: dry kitten food, kitty litter, papertowels, rubber gloves (sizes M & L), kitty litter scoops, dish soap, Mr. Clean lemon scent, small kitchen garbage bags. These items can be brought into the school anytime before June 9th. There are collection boxes in the lobby.

Athletics Update

Middle School Volleyball

A successful volleyball season has come to an end. For the majority of our volleyball players, it was their first experience participating in competitive volleyball. All four teams displayed great improvement and competed in many competitive league and tournament games. Thank you to the players for their effort in another shortened season and to the coaches; Barrett Stephenson, Myah Graham & Emma Godin (Tier 2 Girls), Mr. Nathan King (Tier 2 Boys), Mrs. Krista Webb-Scheers & Mrs. Erin LeCain (Tier 1 Girls) and Mrs. Laura Kelly & Mlle Sarah Shaw (Tier 1 Boys).

Middle School Track Field

Students have been competing in Track and Field events in their middle school Physical Education classes. On Wednesday, June $1^{\rm st}$, the top qualifying students from each homeroom will compete in the various events at the MCS meet. Unfortunately, this year there is no school district track and field meet. Thank you to Mr. Clark for organizing the events.

Home & School Update

Home and School would like to send out a HUGE THANK YOU to our MCS families for all the support this year. In just a few months we were able to host our Spring Craft Fair and 2 BINGO nights. All three were a tremendous success! We have lots a fun ideas for next year and we are always looking for more volunteers to join Home and School. We have a few things still planned for our students before the year is done! Keep watching our MCS Home and School FB page for pictures. We'd also like to send a Thank You to all the staff for all the wonderful work they do every day. We love our amazing staff at MCS! Our last meeting will be: Tuesday May 31st at 6:30pm.

Student Fees 2022-2023

We are now accepting student fee payments for the 2022-23 school year. These fees can be paid by

cash/cheque at the office. Parents will be able to pay student fees online starting on June 6th at https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com. Next year's fee will be \$47.25. The student fee will cover all school supplies needed for the entire school year (except for backpacks, lunchboxes and indoor sneakers/phys.ed clothing). These monies will also be used throughout the 2022-2023 school year to supplement costs for student activities, special events, guest speakers and performers as well as playground and school enhancements.

PJ Walk for Kids

On Monday, June 13th, MCS will hold a PJ Walk for Kids "Pyjama Day" in support of Maritime families travelling with their sick or injured children. Ronald McDonald House Charities Atlantic provides a comfortable, affordable and welcoming place for families to stay near their child receiving medical treatment. Families from our community and across the Maritimes use the Ronald McDonald House and Rooms in Moncton and Halifax. Our school supports RMHC families, as we will wear our PJs on June 13th to honour and support those walking from the House to the IWK - often in their pyjamas. Please help us raise awareness and fundraise for RMHC Atlantic at our PJ Walk for Kids. MCS will be collecting toonies to support this worthy cause.

Message from the Principal

June is a very exciting month at MCS and we will be busy with year-end field trips, celebrations and report cards! It almost feels like we are back to "normal". Please see the information above regarding Student Fees for 2022-23. Also, for next fall, our Grade 8 students will be able to bring their own laptops to school. This is the beginning of our middle school laptop initiative and we are very excited at the new learning opportunities this will bring to students! I would like to remind families that June can be a warm month and lots of time will be spent outdoors. Students are encouraged to bring hats, sunscreen and sunglasses to protect themselves from the sun and to have a water bottle. I look forward to seeing everyone at the Family Picnic on June 22nd and please save the date of Thursday, September 1st for the MCS Back to School BBQ where you can tour the school, the classrooms and meet the MCS staff! Enjoy the rest of the school year and the summer of 2022!

Thank You

The staff at Meduxnekeag Consolidated School would like to thank the students and parents for making this unique year such a huge success. We have done a lot of exciting things this year, despite the challenges of Covid 19, and have many great memories to take with us. We wish everyone a happy and healthy summer break and look forward to seeing everyone in September. To our grade 8's - we wish you all the best at Woodstock High School in the fall - make us proud!